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Notice of Appointment of Receiver for Tri-County Health Department 

As you may be aware, Tri-County Health Department (“TCHD”) will be dissolved by operation of law on 
December 31, 2022.  In order to wind-down TCHD and to assist Adams County, Arapahoe County and Douglas 
County in an orderly transition of public health services to their new health departments, TCHD with the 
consent and cooperation of these counties, sought appointment of a receiver to manage the winding up of 
TCHD’s affairs.   

On August 29, 2022, the District Court for Arapahoe County, Colorado entered its Agreed Order 
Appointing Receiver (“Agreed Order”), a copy of which is attached to this notice.  The purpose of this 
correspondence is to provide notice to the State of Colorado, the Colorado Department of Public Health and 
Environment, the Arapahoe County Treasurer and other municipalities within the counties of the appointment 
of the receiver. 

Please be advised that under the Agreed Order, the court appointed Cordes & Company LLC 
(“Receiver”) as receiver for the receivership estate and to manage the winding up of TCHD’s affairs.  The court 
further ordered that Bellann Raile, an individual and managing director of the Receiver, shall serve as the sole 
and primary agent of the Receiver.   The Receiver has assumed the duties set forth in the Agreed Order. 

To be clear, TCHD will continue to operate and provide public health services to protect and preserve 
the public’s heath through December 31, 2022.  The Receiver shall work in conjunction with the Public Health 
Director to ensure Colorado’s public health standards are maintained by TCHD through is cessation on that 
date.   

TCHD expects and the Receiver believes that all of its vendors who provide goods or services in carrying 
out public health programs will be timely paid by the Receiver in the ordinary course of business.  Other 
creditors holding allowed claims against TCHD may be paid in their order of priority through the receivership 
under the terms of the Agreed Order when and if funds are available. 

If you have questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at 949-208-7410 or email me 
at Bellann@cordesco.com. 

 

Sincerely 
 
 
 
Bellann Raile 
For the Receiver, Cordes & Company LLC 
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